
 

 

 

 

 

Committee & Group Reports – February 2024 

 
Readers Theater Report  (Suzie Matranga-Watson) 
 
Every Thursday, the Readers theater meets in the PAC from 2:00 to 3:30 pm.  We read 
short plays each week.  Most are funny, and/or quirky.  No memorization or acting 
experience is required.  Come join us for a good time. 
 
Contact Suzie Matranga-Watson for any questions. 
 
Ready Force Report  (Louise Williams) 
 
Ready Force volunteers are preparing for the ROSE Refresh party on February 23 in 
the PAC.  RF volunteers will staff tables with various preparedness supplies and 
informational handouts.  Tables will be devoted to water containers, food suggestions, 
twin bucket waste management systems, emergency power supply tools, etc. Residents 
can walk around, look at the items, and talk with the volunteers. There will be several 
raffles.   
 
Ready Force is now enrolling people who want to take the CERT Lite training that 
begins on March 6 and ends on April 4.  There will be two classes per week on 
Wednesdays and Thursdays for the five weeks. CERT training will educate residents on 
how to best help out in emergencies.  
  
Sewing & Quilting Report  (Mary Claire Phelan) 
 
Thanks to our sewers, Rosebud now has eight more art aprons for our little artists, all 
made from fabric donated to the sewing room.  
 
The Quilt group continues to finish baby quilts, using their abundant strips of 
fabric. These are donated to several agencies.  
 
On Thursdays from 9:30 until 11:30 AM, volunteers continue to be in the sewing room to 
help residents with alterations or mending for donations that help maintain equipment 
and mostly go to our Foundation.  
 
 
 



Treasure House Report (Judie Hansen) 
 
After a year of record sales and a whole bunch of new volunteers, January brought less 
sales and an ice storm that closed the store for four days. Jennifer Allen sent out a plea 
for more donations, and I think everyone spent their time indoors sorting through stuff.  
Thanks to everyone for bringing items to the Treasure House and for shopping!  We will 
have another book sale at the end of February. 
 

Rose Villa Choir (Andrea Drury) 

The Rose Villa Choir had its first rehearsal of the 2024 Winter/Spring term on Friday, 
February 16. We meet in the PAC on Fridays from 10:30 to noon. We will invite 
members of the entire community to join us at our last rehearsal of the term on May 
24. Our accompanist/director is Signe Lusk, along with part-time director Dale Shetler.  
 

Sunday Suppers Report (Susan Hyne) 
 
Two Sunday Suppers were held in January and 29 meals were served.  Due to the 
snow/ice storm, a third meal was rescheduled for February. The first community potluck 
(hosted by the Water Volleyball Team) was held with 50+ residents attending. The 
February schedule features two meals plus a potluck. Information is shared via monthly 
flyers and posted on RVillagers.org. 
 


